
MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

LOCAL 318 COUNCIL MEETING
Local 318 President Nick Mosezar hosted the 

Local 318 Council Meeting virtually. Local 
President Mosezar discussed several topics 
of importance and ran a tight meeting with 

members of his local. Also, in attendance 
and o�ering valuable input were National 

President Paul Hogrogian and National 
Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora. 

NPMHU CONTRACT 
ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT

Members of the NPMHU CAD sta� have been 
collectively doing amazing work over the 
past year with COVID limiting their ability 

to gather in-person to plan, strategize and 
move the organization forward. The CAD has 

easily adapted to the new norm by holding 
frequent strategy meetings and collaborating 

virtually over ZOOM.   

LOCAL 300 COUNCIL MEETING
Local 300 held its biweekly council meeting to update local o�cers on current issues. Local 
President Kevin Tabarus ran a tight meeting speaking on issues such as COVID, postal relations 
and local business strategies. Members of the National Executive Board; National Secretary-
Treasurer Michael Hora and Northeastern Vice President David Wilkin also attended the 
meeting and o�ered input on several important issues. During the meeting President Tabarus 
announced the Westchester Branch won Local 300 Branch of The Year.

LOCAL 320 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
A Masked Local 320 Executive Board were sworn in at their headquarters virtually. 
Newly elected Local 320 President Bernie Gonzalez and his Executive Board were 
present as National President Paul Hogrogian swore in the new Executive Board 
while Western Region Vice President Don Sneesby o�ered special remarks and 
congratulations. Newly installed Local 320 O�cers include: (l-r) Recording Secretary 
Laurie Hernandez, SEBM Aaron Hernandez, Treasurer Arturo Agular, President Bernie 
Gonzalez, Vice President & Branch President (Phoenix, AZ) Shawn Garey, and Branch 
President (Tucson, AZ) Abigail Frymier.
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LOCAL 334 INSTALLATION  
OF OFFICERS
Local 334 President Shelden Adams 
and his Executive Board were sworn 
in virtually over ZOOM. National 
President Paul Hogrogian did the 
honor of swearing in the Local 334 
Executive Board while National 
Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora 
and Eastern Region Vice President 
John Gibson o�ered comments 
following the swearing in. Local 
O�cers being sworn in: Local 334 
President Sheldon Adams, Local 334 
Vice President Kent Holliday, Local 
334 Treasurer Alexander Adams, Local 
334 Recording Secretary Boris Elkins, 
Local 334 SEBM John Delgrosso, Local 
334 Branch President (Columbia, 
SC) Ottavia Sas, Local 334 Branch 
President (Charleston, SC) Lisa Taylor, 
Local 334 Branch President (Florence, 
SC) Sophia McDowell, and Local 334 
Branch President (Greenville, SC) 
Michael Howell.

LOCAL 301 COUNCIL UPDATE
Local 301 held its December council update in a virtual setting. Vice President Sean Sweeney 
kicked o� the session. Next Local President Dan St. Marie introduced guests including President 
Hogrigian, NST Michael Hora, Northeast Vice President David Wilkin, Legislative Director Katie 
Maddock and CAD Northeast Regional Director Tom Ruther. Each provided a brief update on 
current issues facing the craft. Attendees also received a presentation by Local 301 General 
Council, Jocelyn Jones.

LOCAL 316 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
Local 316 President and Western Region Vice President Don Sneesby conducted their Installation 
of O�cers socially distanced over ZOOM. The Oath of O�ce was read by National President Paul 
Hogrogian and special remarks were given by National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora. Also 
making a special appearance at the event was retiring Local 316 Treasurer Irene Lowery. Local 
O�cers Sworn in: Local 316 President and Western Region Vice President Don Sneesby, Local 316 
Vice President & Branch President (Seattle, NDC) Gene Rezac, Local 316 Treasurer Deborah Retter, 
Local 316 Recording Secretary & Branch President (Spokane, P&DC) Timothy Kovac, Local 316 
SEBM & Branch President (Seattle, P&DC/PMA) Shaun Bezella, Local 316 SEBM & Branch President 
(Anchorage, P&DC) Steven Kim and Local 316 Branch President (Tacoma, P&DC) Kathryn Triggs. 
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LOCAL 312 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
Local 312 conducted their installation of o�cers virtually. Local 312 President Troy 
Davis along with his new Executive Board were sworn in by National President 
Paul Hogrogian. Also in attendance virtually were National Secretary-Treasurer 
Michael Hora, Southern Region Vice President Lawrence Sapp, Assistant to the 
National President Robert Blum and CAD Southern Regional Director Eileen Mills. 
Local O�cers Sworn in: Local 312 President & Branch President (New Orleans, 
LA) Troy Davis, Local 312 Vice President & Branch President (Baton Rouge, LA) 
Eric Hardnett, Local 312 Treasurer Alice Bingham, Local 312 Recording Secretary 
Vanessa Emery, Local 312 SEBM & Branch President (Shreveport, LA) Kevin Perry, 
and Local 312 Branch President (Lafayette, LA) Troy Gallet.

LOCAL 332 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
Newly elected Local 332 President Edvina Tesch and her newly elected Executive 
Board were sworn in over ZOOM by National President Paul Hogrogian. Also in 
attendance were National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora, Western Region 
Director Don Sneesby, Southern Region Director Lawrence Sapp and Assistant 
to the National President Robert Blum. Retiring Local 332 President Woody 
Hendrickson was also on hand at the meeting to talk a little about his experience 
of being a Local President and how grateful he was to have had a long successful 
career as a Mail Handler. Local O�cers being sworn in: Local 332 President 
Edvina Tesch, Local 332 Vice President Robert McFall, Local 332 Treasurer Robert 
Greenwell, Local 332 Recording Secretary James Smith, Local 332 SEBM Joe 
Chamberlin, Local 332 Branch President (Salt Lake City, UT) John White, and Local 
332 Branch President (Provo, UT) Paul Oblad. 

LOCAL 321 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
Local 321 Errol (Tony) Wilson and the Local 321 
Executive Board were sworn in virtually. In attendance 
for the virtual event were National President who read 
the Oath of O�ce, National Secretary-Treasurer Michael 
Hora, Central Region Vice President June Harris, CAD 
Western and Central Region Director David Ross and 
CAD Western and Central Regin Director Don Gonzales 
were also in attendance and spoke at the installation. 
Local 321 O�cers being sworn in: Local 321 President 
Errol (Tony) Wilson, Local 321 Vice President Samuel 
Koduah, Local 321 Treasurer Je�rey Morgan, Local 321 
Recording Secretary Curtis Grantham, Local 321 SEBM 
Michael Ruiz, Local 321 Branch President (Denver, NDC) 
Robert Koryto, Local 321 Branch President (Denver, 
P&DC) John Martinez, Jr, Local 321 Branch President 
(Colorado Springs, CO) Richard Lairscey, and Local 321 
Branch President (Grand Junction, CO) Curtis Beaittie 
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LOCAL 303 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
Local 303 hosted their installation of o�cers virtually 
over ZOOM. Local 303 President Eddie Cowan and his 
Executive Board were sworn in by National President 
Paul Hogrogian. Also present were National Secretary-
Treasurer Michael Hora, Western Region Vice President 
Don Sneesby and Assistant to the President Robert 
Blum. The installation of Local 303 O�cers included: 
President Eddie Cowan, Vice President Juan Torres, 
Treasurer Van Cunningham, Recording Secretary 
Brenda Thompson, SEBM Chris Gayles, SEBM Eric 
Schneider and Branch Presidents (Los Angeles ISC) 
Gregory Harris, (Los Angeles P&DC) Terrie Collins, 
(Los Angeles NDC) Dorleatha Willoughby, (Santa 
Ana, CA) Benito Araiza, (Industry P&DC) Tim Cabot, 
(San Bernardino P&DC) Ashley Hall, (San Diego, CA) 
Dwight Whitney, (Santa Barbara, P&DC, Oxnard)) 
Daniel Ortega, (Van Nuys, St. Clarita, CA) Peter 
Behen, (Anaheim, CA) Kenneth Murray, (Las Vegas, 
NV) William Roux, (Bakersfield, CA) Paul Pineda, and 
(Moreno Valley, CA) Gary Doss. Also, in attendance 
were: Local 303 Mail Handler David Castillio, Local 303 
Election Judges; Veronica Williams and Rose Fulmore, 
lastly Family Observer Shirley Rivers. 

LOCAL 301 BEIRUT BOMBING 
MEMORIAL DEDICATION
Local 301 Mail Handler (Branch 18, Providence, RI) 
Charlie Masterson worked diligently with the state 
of Rhode Island to plan and build the recently 
dedicated memorial to the lives lost in the 1983 
Bombing of Beirut. Brother Masterson along 

with Local 301 O�cers attended the dedication. Pictured: Mike Bisono (Branch 
President, Branch 18, Providence RI), Michael Harris (Beirut Bombing Survivor/
Purple Heart Recipient), Charlie Masterson (Mail Handler, Branch 18, RI House 
Veterans Advisory Committee), Sean Sweeney (Vice President Local 301).

LOCAL 317 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
National President Paul Hogrogian was on hand to swear in 
the o�cers of Local 317 virtually over the ZOOM platform. 
Both National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora and Southern 
Region Vice President Lawrence Sapp were on hand. Local 
317 President James Morris congratulated his Executive Board 
before President Hogrogian swore in the newly elected Local 
317 o�cers, including President James Morris, Vice President 
Byron Wesley, Treasurer Tammie Miller, Recording Secretary 
Robert Richburg and Branch Presidents: (Birmingham, AL) 
Byron Wesley, (Montgomery AL) Gerald Cooke, (Mobile, AL) 
Charles Harris and (Huntsville, AL) Maria Boucher.
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